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The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a regular meeting at 6:00pm in the 
third floor community room at the Visiting Nurse Association, 259 Lowell Street, 
Somerville, MA 02144. An audio recording of the meeting is available upon request. 
 
Members Present Chair Dick Bauer, Vice Chair Michael Fager, Michael Capuano, Arn 

Franzen, Ezra Glenn, James McCallum and Uma Murugan 

Members Absent Elizabeth Duclos-Orsello and Courtney Koslow 

Staff Present Emily Monea, Kristen Stelljes, Sarah White 

Others Present None 

The chair opened the meeting at 6:10p.m. 
 
Agenda item 1: Public comment period 
No members of the public were present.  
 
Agenda item 2: FY16 application review 
Community Path 
Ms. Stelljes updated the group that the City of Somerville has been discussing with the Friends of the 
Community Path how to jointly manage the project, as the City needs to be a co-applicant since it holds 
the lease for the Path from the MBTA. The City already has a project planned to repave the Path and 
address drainage issues from Buena Vista or Thorndike almost to the Cambridge Line. The City is 
exploring the possibility of extending the proposed project to cover the full Path west of Davis Square. 
This means that the proposed work on the western part of the Path will be covered by the City, so will 
not need CPA funding. The City has proposed that the CPA funded work has two components. The first 
will be repaving the Path from Cedar to Grove St. The second will be a study to explore how best to 
address the draining issues on the Path through rain gardens and bioswales and how to responsibly 
include more community gardens. The study could cover more than just the Cedar to Grove St. portion. 
 
Mr. Bauer added that he has spoken with the Friends of the Community Path, who told him that they 
are pleased the City is taking on the western portion of the Path, especially because this is a more 
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expensive piece of work than they had planned. The Friend’s primary concern with the phased approach 
is that it will take longer and they are concerned there may not be funding for future work. Mr. Bauer 
shared that the project is a high priority for the community and the Committee, so he was not 
concerned there would not be sufficient funding in the future. 
 
Mr. Fager asked if the interpretive display would not be included in the current Path. Ms. Stelljes replied 
that she thinks this should be considered as part of the study, which could cover a wider geographic 
scope than the repaving project. 
 
Mr. Bauer asked if doing the repaving before the drainage would require any of the repaving to need to 
be redone. Ms. Stelljes shared that it was the opinion of the Engineer that it would not because the 
proposed drainage interventions are all above ground. 
 
Mr. Fager asked if this would require the project to be submitted as two applications and what 
implications this will have for the budget. Ms. Stelljes responded that both components could be 
considered together because they are already included in the existing proposal and the cost depends on 
the approach used. The options are pulverizing, milling and repaving.  He responded that the Path needs 
to be repaved sooner rather than later because the condition is so poor.  
 
Mr. Capuano asked if the smaller geographic scope will change the budget. Ms. Stelljes responded that 
at this point it’s unclear because the type of repaving hasn’t been decided and there was concern the 
original project was under-budgeted.    
 
Mr. Bauer suggested the Committee wait until the next meeting on April 27 to make a decision on the 
application. The City Engineer and representatives from the Friends of the Community Path will attend 
the meeting. 
 
31 Union Square 
Sarah White, City of Somerville Preservation and Zoning Planner, joined the meeting for the discussion 
of the historic resources applications. Ms. White shared an update from a meeting with one of the 
property owners, the project team and city staff. She shared that she questions the historic differential 
that was provided to the Committee, as it seems to be high. The City told the project team that three 
bids would be required. It is unclear if the subcontractors that provided the estimates for the one bid 
included in the proposal have sufficient experience in historic preservation to be able to provide an 
accurate bid. The Planning Office would want to review the bids that are received and be involved in the 
implementation of the project.  
 
Mr. Capuano asked what the cost was of the originally proposed storefront that the property owner had 
planned to pay for. Ms. White shared that the project team estimated this would cost $125,000 and 
believes this number does not include structural repairs. Ms. Monea added that the project team has 
not yet done the full design because the property owner does not want to pay for a full design until she 
knows she will receive CPA funds for the historically appropriate design.  
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Mr. Fager asked if the property was owned equally among all of the siblings. Ms. White responded that 
she did not know but suspects it is owned equally.  
 
The Committee deliberated whether or not it would be worthwhile to provide an incentive to the 
property owners for the historic restoration of the storefront given that the storefront is on a private, 
for profit property and the owners have not demonstrated their commitment to the historic 
preservation of the storefront and maintenance of the building.   
 
Mr. Capuano moved to reject the project, which was seconded by Mr. Fager. The Committee vote was 2-
5, so the motion did not carry. Mr. Capuano and Mr. Fager voted to reject the project; Mr. Bauer, Mr. 
Franzen, Mr. Glenn, Mr. McCallum and Ms. Murugan voted against rejecting the project.  
Mr. Glenn then moved to postpone the vote on this project to the April meeting, which was seconded 
by Mr. Bauer.  The Committee voted 7-0 to postpone the vote to April. 
 
West Branch Library 
Mr. Franzen noted the letter received from Bill Taylor, a Somerville resident and respected landscape 
architect, sharing his concerns about the proposed landscape design for the Library. He suggested in 
light of the information shared in this letter the Committee consider focusing its funding on the 
historical restoration aspects of the project.  
 
The Committee discussed their initial preferences for support of the project. All of the members 
expressed their support for funding the historic preservation of the existing Library building supporting a 
debt service of $150,000 to $200,000 a year. 
 
Mr. Glenn asked if it would be possible to move the Central Library closed stacks to the West Branch 
Library. Ms. Stelljes said she would ask the Library staff.  
 
Ms. White added that the plans will need approval by the Massachusetts Historical Commission and the 
Zoning Board of Appeals for a variance for their rear setback, so the design may change. Mr. Bauer 
noted that plans also need to be approved by the Historic Preservation Commission. 
 
Mr. Franzen asked what the debt service would be on $2.5 million to cover the interior and exterior 
rehabilitation of the building. Ms. Monea said that would mean a debt service of $185,000 a year.  
 
Mr. Bauer asked about the plan for replacement windows. Ms. White and Ms. Stelljes responded they 
had asked for this information but did not have an answer yet.  
 
Mr. Fager moved to bond for $2.5 million for the historic rehabilitation of the interior and exterior of the 
building, which was seconded by Mr. Capuano. The Committee added two funding conditions to the 
funding recommendation: 1) requirement for signage; 2) the City must present the final plans to the 
CPC. Mr. Capuano seconded the motion as amended. 
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The Committee voted 7-0 to approve bonding for $2.5 million for the West Branch Library. 
 
The Committee decided to choose the source of funds for the debt service- either the historic resources 
reserve or the unrestricted fund balance- each year. Ms. Stelljes will get the advice of the City Treasurer 
on how to fund the debt service from the CPA fund. The preference of the Committee is to fund the 
debt service through the historic resources fund, counting towards the 10% state minimum. 
 
Central Library Mold Remediation 
The Central Library submitted a revised budget of $130,000 but requested the Committee not vote on 
the project during March 30 meeting to allow the Library time to have further discussions with the 
Department of Public Works. Mr. Franzen suggested that a foundation consultant with expertise in this 
type of work will be able to provide more detailed information than DPW would be able to. The 
Committee agreed to make a recommendation on the project at the April meeting. 
 
Open Space Land Acquisition Fund 
The Committee agreed they were not ready to revisit the funding amount at this time.  
 
Agenda item 3: Approve minutes from 1/12, 1/27, 2/24, 3/1, and 3/23 meetings 
Upon a motion by Mr. Capuano, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 7-0 to approve the 
January 12 minutes with corrections. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Franzen, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 6-0, with Mr. Glenn 
abstaining, to approve the January 27 minutes with corrections. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Glenn, seconded by Mr. Franzen, the Committee voted 6-0, with Mr. Capuano 
abstaining, to approve the February 24 minutes with corrections. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. McCallum, seconded by Mr. Franzen, the Committee voted 6-0, with Mr. Glenn 
abstaining, to approve the March 1 minutes with corrections. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Capuano, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 6-0, with Mr. Glenn 
abstaining, to approve the March 23 minutes with corrections. 
 
Agenda item 4: Other business 
The Committee recognized Ms. Monea for her contributions to the CPA program in Somerville and the 
Community Preservation Committee.   
 
Next meeting: The next CPC meeting will be held at 7:00pm on April 27, 2016.  
 
Meeting Adjournment 
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Upon motion from Mr. Capuano, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 6-0 to adjourn at 
approximately 8:00. 
 
Documents and Exhibits 

1. FY16 CPA Funding Applications- March 23 meeting update 
2. Non-bonded FY16 Funding Reserve Allocations by Project 
3. FY16 CPA Funding Applications- Public Comment Analysis 
4. Draft funding recommendation for 31-33 ½ Union Square rehabilitation 
5. Draft funding recommendation for West Branch Library Renovation 
6. Memo on West Branch Library budget construction package estimates 
7. West Branch Library Estimated Debt Service 
8. Draft funding recommendation for Community Path project 
9. Draft funding recommendation for Open Space Land Acquisition Fund 
10. Draft funding recommendation for Historic Document Mold Remediation, Somerville Public 

Library 
11. Minutes from 1/12, 1/27, 2/24, 3/1, 3/23 meetings 
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JOSEPH A. CURTATONE  
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CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS 
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MARCH 23, 2016 

 

 
 
 
 
 
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a regular meeting at 7:00pm in the 
third floor community room at the Visiting Nurse Association, 259 Lowell Street, 
Somerville, MA 02144. An audio recording of the meeting is available upon request. 
 
Members Present Chair Dick Bauer, Vice Chair Michael Fager, Michael Capuano, Arn 

Franzen, James McCallum and Uma Murugan 

Members Absent Elizabeth Duclos-Orsello, Ezra Glenn, and Courtney Koslow 

Staff Present Emily Monea, Kristen Stelljes 

Others Present Glenn Ferdman, Somerville Public Library; Rob King & Stephen Vitello, 
Somerville Capital Projects; Chris Mancini, Groundwork Somerville 

The chair opened the meeting at 7:05p.m and welcomed the Community Preservation Committee new 
member, James McCallum, representing the Somerville Housing Authority. 
 
Agenda item 1: West Branch Library 
Mr. Ferdman, Mr. King and Mr. Vitello discussed the West Branch Library project with the CPC members 
and the breakdown of the funding request (mechanical systems- $1.5 million; building exterior- $1 
million; building interior- $1.5 million; landscape- $1 million).  
 
Mr. Fager asked about the plans for the landscaping in the front of the building. Mr. King provided 
updated images of the proposed landscaping for the front of the building that shows more green space 
than was shown in the original image.  
 
Mr. Capuano asked how the City would prioritize funding from the CPA. Mr. Vitello responded that the 
CPA should consider the best way to use CPA funding to support the project. Mr. Bauer asked if anything 
would be cut if the CPC didn’t recommend funding the full amount and Mr. Capuano asked where 
additional funding could be secured to make up the difference. Mr. King responded that the City will be 
discussing funding with the Board of Alderman and will be seeking their approval for funding the 
balance. Mr. Franzen added that the CPC would be interested in thinking how to help the City leverage 
CPC funding to secure additional funding.  
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Mr. Bauer asked if there is any possible additional funding that CPC funding would be useful for 
leverage. Mr. Ferdman responded that the City had sought other funds, but there was not another 
source of funding that was a good fit for the project. 
 
Mr. Franzen asked about the timeline for the project. Mr. Vitello said the plan is to secure funding in 
order to start construction in fall 2016. Construction is anticipated to take 12-14 months. Mr. Franzen 
asked if it would be possible to secure other funding if the City waited to start construction next year. 
Mr. Ferdman said that the Mass Board of Library Commissioners likes to be involved in the project from 
the beginning, so the West Branch Library process is already too far along. Ms. Monea added those 
funds are available only every four to five years.  
 
Mr. Fager asked if there would be a net increase in stormwater run-off. Mr. King responded that the City 
is looking to manage as much stormwater in the site as possible. There will possibly be rainwater 
recapture systems involved, depending on the requirements of the landscaping.  
 
Mr. Fager asked if it would be possible to secure the remaining funds for the project. Mr. King said 
because of the broad support for the project, he expects they will be able to secure the necessary 
funding.  
 
Mr. Ferdman added that the accessibility piece will be a great value to the library and will expand their 
ability to do additional programming. Mr. Bauer asked for an estimate of what the ADA compliance will 
cost. Mr. Vitello said he was hesitant to give a number, but the work includes the elevator, the 
landscaping, making the lower level all one level, and the restrooms. Mr. King and Mr. Vitello estimated 
that $725,000 would cover much of the necessary work on the corridor with the restrooms and elevator, 
but not the accessibility within the building. Mr. Franzen and Mr. King added in their experience 
handicapped bathrooms alone cost $90-100,000.  
 
Mr. Franzen asked about approvals from the Mass Historic Commission and the Architectural Access 
Board. Mr. King said that they do not need to go before the Access Board because they are not seeking a 
variance as everything will be compliant. Mr. Franzen asked about the needed for a zoning variance. Mr. 
King added that the City is meeting with the abutters the next week and hopes to get letters of support 
from them before submitting to the Zoning Board of Appeals. Mr. Bauer added approval is needed from 
the Historical Preservation Commission and suggested that the project be presented to the HPC. Mr. 
Vitello said DesignLab is making these arrangements and MHC has the project documents so they can 
start their review. Mr. King added they will also need site plan approval.  
 
Ms. Monea asked if the library would be closed during construction. Mr. King said Mr. Ferdman is 
looking for an alternative site to provide library services while the library is closed.  
 
Mr. Franzen asked about the community process. Mr. Vitello said that they have sufficient input to 
proceed with the design they have. He asked if anyone beyond the HPC were going to do an in-depth 
review of the plans. Mr. Vitello added that there are many levels of reviews for the plans.  
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Agenda item 2: Public comment period 
Mr. Ferdman spoke of the value of the West Branch Library as a civic space and the new community 
space that will be part of the project. They anticipate it will be used during the day and at night by 
community groups and it will allow the Library to have larger programs.  
 
Mr. Mancini added that Groundwork and its partners are always looking for meeting space, so he is very 
supportive of the project.  
 
Agenda item 3: Approve minutes 
The Committee decided to approve the minutes at their next meeting. 
 
Agenda item 4: Review written public comments received  
Mr. Bauer highlighted that several sets of the comments are available and there is also a summary chart.  
 
Agenda item 5: FY16 application review 
Historic Document Mold Remediation, Somerville Public Library 
Mr. Bauer shared that the CPC had invited the Library to reapply including HVAC expenses. Mr. Ferdman 
said that they have requested quotes from four HVAC contractors. One inspected the site and provided 
a quote but it does not include a living wage, so it is being updated. Two other contractors may provide 
quotes. Mr. Ferdman expressed his appreciation for being invited to resubmit their proposal and the 
need for maintaining stable humidity in the building.  
 
Mr. Capuano asked about the timing for submitting recommendations to the Board. Ms. Stelljes said the 
first funding recommendations will be submitted to the Board of Alderman on April 14. There would be 
time to submit additional recommendations following the April 27 meeting.  
 
Mr. Franzen asked if the mold issue is a larger issue related to the building, then will installing the new 
HVAC system be sufficient, is a longer term plan for a more substantial renovation to the library and is 
there another option for storing the materials. Mr. Ferdman responded that there is no other place on-
site to store the materials. Off-site storage would be possible, but there is an associated cost with that. 
Renovations for the Central Library are not expected before 2021 because of the construction of the 
high school. Mr. Franzen then asked if there would be another remediation option such as addressing 
the foundation issues. Mr. Ferdman said he was not certain that it would be feasible to do that level of 
work for one room in the Library when a substantial renovation is planned.  
 
The Committee voted 5-0 with one abstention to hold a special meeting on March 30 at 6:00pm 
following a motion from Mr. Bauer seconded by Mr. Fager. The Committee will revisit the mold 
remediation when more information is available.  Mr. Ferdman summarized the additional information 
the Library will provide: 

Revised quote for current quote 
Secure a second quote 
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Discuss additional remediation options with the DPW 
Discuss project with Rob King 

 
Remnant, Right-of-Way, and Unclaimed Space Inventory, City of Somerville & Stephanie Hirsch 
Ms. Stelljes provided an update that Groundwork Somerville and students from the Tufts Urban and 
Environmental Policy and Planning are working on a project with an overlapping scope, so it may be 
valuable to postpone funding the proposed project so it can be informed by the student project. The 
CPC could use administrative funds to support this study. Mr. Frazen, a co-applicant, shared that the 
current scope for examining unclaimed spaces and exploring the ownership of the parcels, is not 
sufficiently specific. Mr. Mancini shared the scope of the project is inspired by the Community 
Preservation Act to identify parcels that could be used to create new open space. The Tufts project will 
be completed in May. He noted that as a limited scope student project, it will not be comprehensive, but 
could be repeated with a future UEP class. Mr. Franzen shared that the City of Somerville now has a GIS 
analyst who could do an analysis of possible parcels for development and there is some in-house 
knowledge of options, which could be shared with the Tufts students or the hired consultant. Some 
parcels’ ownership will be more difficult to determine, which will require work to find who holds the 
deed. He proposed that the CPC see what comes out of the Tufts project and then further define the 
scope.  
 
Mr. Fager asked if the students will produce a written report that could be provided to the City of 
Somerville. Mr. Mancini said yes. Mr. Franzen suggested he could speak with the students to suggest 
some parcels to explore in their study. 
 
Mr. Bauer asked if this is work that Groundwork would be interested in. Mr. Mancini said there were 
other ways that the work could be done such as working with successive years of Tufts students. There 
is no cost for the students’ time on the current project and his time is covered as part of his salary. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Franzen, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 6-0 to reconsider the 
proposal after the scope and timeline have been further defined. 
   
South Street Farm, Groundwork Somerville 
Mr. Bauer added a funding condition that Groundwork post a sign stating the work completed under the 
project is supported by the CPA. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Capuano, seconded by Mr. Franzen, the Committee voted 6-0 to recommend the 
Board of Aldermen fully fund the South Street project at $60,160 from the open space and recreation 
land reserve budget.  
 
Allen Street Mixed Use Renovation, City of Somerville & Stephanie Hirsch 
Mr. Capuano asked if the City would plan to come back to the CPC for construction funding next year 
and Mr. Bauer asked how much Mr. Franzen estimated the cost of the work would be. Mr. Franzen 
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estimated the cost of the construction would be $250-350,000 and added the City would consider all of 
its funding options, so may not come back to the CPC for additional funding. 
 
Ms. Monea suggested the Committee give Ms. Stelljes the authority to make adjustments to the funding 
source within the CPA reserves without needing to come back to the Committee for approval. Mr. 
Capuano said that this is conditional on Ms. Stelljes ensuring that the final request made to the Board of 
Aldermen is appropriate. She will keep the allocation spreadsheet updated to ensure the Committee is 
aware of how each of the projects are funded.  
 
Mr. Franzen said that he looked at the plans to ensure that there would be enough space to 
accommodate Head Start in the playground. He estimates that 2,000 square feet is available and Head 
Start stated they would require 1,400 square feet, so he believes there is more than enough space to 
accommodate their needs.  
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Bauer, seconded by Ms. Murugan, the Committee voted 5-0 with one abstention 
to recommend the Board of Aldermen fully fund the Allen Street project at $20,000 from the open space 
and recreation land reserve budget. 
 
Hoyt Sullivan Playground, City of Somerville 
Mr. Bauer added that a funding condition will be posting a sign stating the project was supported by the 
CPA. 
 
Mr. Franzen is working with the designers, the Winter Hill School to have charrettes with the students, 
the Somerville Early Education program to look at effective playspaces for early childhood education and 
will be reaching out to the Vernon Street Artists across the street.  
 
Mr. Franzen noted that with projects there are temporary signs and dedication plaques. Ms. Stelljes said 
she will ensure it is clear CPA support is noted on both signs within the grant agreement.  
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Fager, seconded by Mr. Capuano, the Committee voted 6-0 to recommend the 
Board of Aldermen fully fund the Allen Street project at $400,000 from the open space and recreation 
land reserve budget. 
 
Open Space and Recreational Land Acquisition Fund, City of Somerville 
 
Mr. Franzen noted that determining the terms of the fund will need to be agreed upon between the CPC 
and the City. He suggested that the specifics of the terms be discussed at a later date as described in the 
funding conditions. 
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Bauer, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 6-0 to recommend the 
Board of Aldermen fully fund the Open Space and Recreational Land Acquisition Fund at $300,000 from 
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the open space and recreational land reserve budget with the understanding that the Committee may 
revisit the application to add additional funding. 
 
Local Historic District Property Owner Preservation Fund, City of Somerville 
Mr. Bauer noted that language regarding the Historic Preservation Commission approving the terms of 
the fund in addition to the CPC. 
 
Mr. Fager noted that the CPC had discussed possibly funding this application at a lower amount if there 
were not sufficient funds to support all of the projects. Ms. Stelljes noted that there is sufficient funding 
in the FY16 budget to fully support all of the projects.  
 
Upon a motion by Mr. Franzen, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 6-0 to recommend the 
Board of Aldermen fully fund the LHD property owner preservation fund at $150,000 from the 
undesignated reserve budget.  
 
Milk Row Cemetery, City of Somerville 
Mr. Capuano asked if this was the last phase of the restoration work or if more would be needed. Mr. 
Bauer and Mr. Fager responded that it is the last phase. Mr. Bauer said that the last grant covered 
multiple phases at once and the proposed project would not require additional funding to complete the 
work.  
 
Mr. Capuano noted the requirement for a sign be added to the funding conditions. 
 
Upon a motion by Ms. Murugan, seconded by Mr. Capuano, the Committee voted 6-0 to recommend 
the Board of Aldermen fully fund the Milk Row Cemetery project at $26,808 from the undesignated 
reserve budget.  
 
Somerville Museum Capital Improvements Phase 5, Somerville Museum 
Mr. Bauer noted that final plans are required and they have been before the HPC multiple times. The 
project also requires Mass Historic approval. Mr. Fager asked if the funding would then be conditional. 
Mr. Bauer responded it would because of the necessary approvals. Mr. Capuano added that all other 
necessary approvals be secured as part of the funding condition as well as a sign recognizing CPA 
funding. Mr. Fager asked if they would need to have the approvals before the Board of Aldermen voted. 
Mr. Capuano clarified that the Museum will not be able to receive the funds until they have all of the 
necessary approvals, but the Board of Aldermen can approve the recommendation of the CPC. 
 
Upon a motion from Mr. Capuano, seconded by Mr. Franzen, the Committee voted 6-0 to recommend 
the Board of Aldermen fully fund the Somerville Museum project at $423,480, with $329,973 from the 
historic resources reserve budget and $93,507 from the undesignated reserve budget.  
 
Preservation, Rehabilitation, Restoration and Improvements to the Somerville Community Path, City of 
Somerville and Friends of the Community Path  
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Ms. Stelljes updated the Committee that the Friends of the Community Path and the City of Somerville 
are meeting to refine the scope of the project. The City is already planning a project to repave and 
address drainage issues on the Community Path west of Davis Square. As a result, the project proposed 
by the Friends of the Community Path can focus on the area between Davis Square and Cedar. Because 
of the ongoing discussions about the project, there is not a finalized budget ready for the Committee to 
vote on at this meeting. 
 
Mr. Fager asked about the timeline for the project and how long the Community Path might be closed. 
Ms. Monea said the scope of the project needs to be refined and that will determine the length of time 
it will be closed.  
 
Mr. Franzen shared that the scope of the project needs to be refined and it may not be legal for a 
community group to oversee a construction project on the Path. He believes the current budget to be an 
underestimate. He suggested that the budget be used for a study to look at raingardens and other 
improvements.  
 
Mr. Fager said that the City has delayed this project for some time and it is greatly needed. Mr. Franzen 
said the responsibility of the CPC is to make sure the project is the best possible, so a more refined 
scope is needed. Mr. Fager asked if this should be transitioned to be a planning grant. Mr. Franzen 
agreed that would be a good possibility. 
 
Mr. Bauer requested that the Friends of the Community Path come to the meeting on the 30th. Mr. 
Fager suggested that the City Engineer come as well.  
 
31-33 ½ Union Square, Maru Realty Trust 
Ms. Stelljes updated the Committee that a conversation is planned between City staff and the project 
team to discuss the project and the preservation restriction. She is also working with the project team to 
understand what the historic premium is for the proposed work.  
 
Mr. Capuano said that the original proposal for a metal storefront was withdrawn from consideration by 
the Planning Board without prejudice. The project team will need to reapply for a permit to the Planning 
Board in order to go forward. 
 
Mr. Bauer shared that the Historic Preservation Commission has not yet received sufficient information 
from the project team to recommend the project at this time. He suggested that the Committee not 
take action on the project until more information about the property owner’s willingness to comply with 
the funding conditions set out by the CPC.  
 
Mr. Bauer said that the property owner could apply to be decertified once it becomes part of the Union 
Square Historic District, but these are rarely granted. Otherwise, LHDs are perpetual.  Ms. Monea added 
that it could be at least a year before the Union Square Historic District is approved by the Board of 
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Aldermen and Mass Historic Commission. Mr. Capuano said that the Planning Board will also need to 
approve the historic district. 
 
Agenda item 6: Other business 
No other business needed to be discussed.  
 
Next meeting: An additional meeting of the CPC will be held at 6:00pm on March 30, 2016.  
 
Meeting Adjournment 
Upon motion from Mr. Capuano, seconded by Mr. McCallum, the Committee voted 6-0 to adjourn at 
approximately 9:20. 
 
Handouts: 

Agenda 
Minutes from 1/12, 1/27, 2/24, 3/1 
Public comment summary 
Public comment analysis 
Summary of FY16 CPA applications- March 1 meeting update 
Non-bonded FY16 funding reserve allocations by project 
Draft FY16 project funding recommendations 
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